
1795 Alysheba Way, Ste. 6202 Lexington KY 40509 

 

 

Heather S. Temple 
heather@hloky.com 

(859) 368-8803 

 

 

April 17, 2024  

 

Via Electronic Filing  

 

Ms. Linda C. Bridwell, P.E. 

Executive Director 

Kentucky Public Service Commission 

211 Sower Boulevard 

Frankfort, KY  40602 

 

Re: Electronic Application of East Kentucky Power Cooperative, Inc. for 

Certificates of Public Convenience and NEcesity for Construction Projects 

in Marion County, Kentucky and other General Relief  

 Case No. 2024-00108 

 

Dear Ms. Bridwell: 

 

 Please let this letter serve as notice, pursuant to KRS 278.020, 807 KAR 5:001 and 

807 KAR 5:120 that East Kentucky Power Cooperative, Inc. (“EKPC”) plans to file on or 

after May 17, 2024, an Application for two Certificates of Public Convenience and 

Necessity (“CPCN”) to construct two 161 kV electric transmission lines and infrastructure 

in Marion County, Kentucky.  After the completion of a condition assessment showing 

reliability issues with the existing system in the area, EKPC has determined that both 

projects are necessary. This project will allow EKPC to continue to provide safe and 

reliable service to its Owner-Members and their end-use members as well as to add 

additional transmission capacity for future load growth in the area. 

 

 Pursuant to 807 KAR 5:120 Section 1(2)(a), EKPC’s contact information is: 

 

    East Kentucky Power Cooperative, Inc. 

    4775 Lexington Road 

    Winchester, KY  40391   

    (859) 744-4812   

 

 EKPC has filed a Notice to Use Electronic Filing Procedures in this case.     

 

  

 

 

 



1795 Alysheba Way, Ste. 6202 Lexington KY 40509 

 Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

       Heather S. Temple  

 


